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Lions Club of Bicheno recently  sponsored the Christmas Lights/Decorations competition in our town  for residents,  we had several 
prizes on offer, with 1st prize  being a $400 travel 

Voucher.  

We also encouraged local businesses to participate by sending out a challenge letter.  





Alicia van Ek 
State Manager - Relay For Life 
Cancer Council Tasmania 



Aurora Disability Services, is a unique registered charity providing services, care and support 
to adults with intellectual, physical, sensory and psychiatric disabilities and essential respite 
for families and carers. 

 

The Lions Club of Clarence based on Hobart’s eastern shore, decided to help when Aurora’s 
bus was coming to the end of its useful life.  Aurora used the bus to collect their clients from 
around Hobart and bring them to their facility where they learn skills, socialise and get the 
vital support they need everyday. 

 
Aurora’s Cafe is very well known around Hobart for being a great place to meet for an  
excellent lunch break. 
 
Clarence with support from the Tasmanian Lions Foundation and the Australian Lion 
 Foundation contributed $30,000 towards the purchase and fitting of a brand new bus.   
Aurora Disability Services were extremely grateful for Lions support, as their own fundraising 
efforts were struggling to fund the new bus. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each year the Perth Lions Club  

supplies and cooks a barbecue for all students and staff of the town’s school. In 2023 
we needed to provide 360 sausages to feed the  

hungry horde – quite a tall order. 

Club Support Lion was invited to  

attend and what a wise decision this proved to be.  

 

 

 

James Redgrave proved to be an  

experienced and excellent cook. He soon developed 
his own system that efficiently produced perfectly 
cooked sausages that were enjoyed by all. 

 

 

 

All Lions were impressed with the ways in which the recipients expressed their  

gratitude and interacted with their hosts. 

This continues to be a most worthwhile enjoyable annual project. 

The attached photos feature James Redgrave and Perth Lion Sue Field, and Lions  

Brian Shephard, Selwyn Church, Sue Field and Carol Jones. 



LIONS CLUB OF BRIDPORT SHOW AND SHINE CAR/BIKE SHOW 

 

Lions Club of Bridport are organizing a Show and Shine Car/Bike Show on 
Sunday, 14

th
 January, 2024 on the Village Green Bridport from 10.00 a.m. – 

3.00 p.m. 

 

A great opportunity for car enthusiasts to share their cars/bikes.  Entry is 
$5.00 – Drivers of Show Cars and Children under 16 years of age free. 

 

Please contact Leonie Johnston (0438 281352) for more information. 



  



 



 

 



 

 

 



  



Copy for the newsletter is required on or before the tenth (10th) of the month of publication. 

It is preferred that articles be typed and then submitted for publication by e-mail.  

Please forward (where possible) photos and newspaper cuttings with your article.  

Scanned images should be of high quality (300dpi). 
  

Deadline for next issue is 10th FEBRUARY 2024 

 

 

From your Newsletter Editor 

For your collaboration 

ALCCRF WEBSITE https://

alccrf.lions.org.au  

 

Our Gobal Causes 

 

 

 


